
Dear Parents, 

A reminder that this Monday, 24th February is a 

Pupil Free Day. That means no children are to 

come to school and alternative arrangements for 

their care are to be made. The teachers will be 

engaged with deep learning all day and we 

welcome members of the Catholic Education 

Office Parramatta as well as the system’s overseas 

Academic Partner, Mr Michael McDowell who are 

joining us. The focus of our work will be about 

educational challenge- how do we strengthen the 

intensity of our teaching and learning to ensure 

high academic achievement and success. We 

thank Mr McDowell for being part of our 

professional learning and I know he will love to 

hear all about the current and past successes of 

the students of St Bernadette’s Castle Hill. 

I was delighted to confer the badges on our 2020 

School Leaders at today’s beginning of year Mass. 

Congratulations once again to Leah Symin, 

Anthony Gomez, Charlotte Cowper, Antonio 

Zeaiter, Antonio Wadih, Danielle Khoudair, 

Ashton Pulvirenti, Eva Bailey, Deangelo Chedid, 

Georgina Kassis, Andrew Zalloua and Ella 

Lagana. Congratulations also to the other Year 6 

students and members of the SRC for taking on 

positions of responsibility this year. The Year 6 

students are a credit to their families and their 

teachers as they consistently set high standards of 

behaviour and learning for others to follow. True 

leadership is when you allow others to rise and 

this is certainly a theme that consistently runs 

through the Year 6 space and our school.  

Welcome back to Mrs Dawn Crake. Mrs Crake 

has been overseas since the holidays and I am 

sure she is excited to see your smiling faces. 

Special thanks to Mrs Vicki Cassidy and Mrs Kelly 

Debrincat for ensuring the Office continued to run 

smoothly and for doing lots of ‘extras’ in the past 

few weeks. 

As you know, this Wednesday is the beginning of 

Lent. The children will be attending Mass or a 

Liturgy (Kinder) to mark this very important day 

in the Church’s year.  

Here are some words of wisdom to reflect upon in 

your own prayer time: 

“As Lent is the time for greater love, listen to Jesus’ 

thirst… ‘Repent and believe’ Jesus tells us.  

What are we to repent? Our indifference, our 

hardness of heart. What are we to believe? Jesus 

thirsts even now, in your heart and in the poor –  

He knows your weakness. He wants only your love,  

wants only the chance to love you.”  

-Saint Teresa of Calcutta 

 

May God bless you and your family. 
Mrs Bianca Cooke-Principal 

Next Tuesday is Shrove Tuesday. 'Shrove' 

means being forgiven for wrong doings. 

Another name for Shrove Tuesday is Pancake 

Day. A long time ago this was a day for 

feasting and having a good time. People went 

to church to confess the bad things they had 

done and would be forgiven before the start of 

Lent. As rich foods such as eggs were 

forbidden during Lent, one way of using them 

up would be to make pancakes.  

 

Wednesday, 26th February is Ash 

Wednesday and this marks the beginning of 

Lent. The season of Lent goes for forty days 

and is a time for Catholics to prepare for 

Easter. Lent is usually a time of fasting and 

repentance as well as a time for reflecting on 

Christ’s suffering and 

sacrifices for us.  

When we receive ashes 

on Ash Wednesday we 

show Jesus the choice we 

have made. Ash Wednesday signals our 

choice to turn away from sin. We turn over our 

lives to Jesus and we try to become more like 

Jesus. 

Lent is a season of penance. During Lent we 

admit that we have turned away from Jesus. 

We admit that from time to time we have been 

selfish and unkind. We are sorry that we have 

sinned. We want to make up for our sins so 

that we can grow closer to Jesus. 

 

During Lent we show that we are sorry and 

that we want to be better by doing three 

things. We pray, we fast and  we do kind 

deeds for other people. Doing kind deeds is 

called almsgiving. 

 

On Ash Wednesday, Years 1 to 6 will attend 

either the 9:15am Parish Mass or the 12 noon 

Parish Mass. They will receive the ashes on 

their forehead and hear these words ‘turn 

away from sin and be faithful to the Gospel’.  

 

Kindergarten will have a short prayer service 

in the hall and then receive their ashes. 

 

Shane Robinson– Religion Coordinator 

Week 5 Dates 
Waste Free Recess & 

Lunch 

 
Mon 24 February 

Pupil Free Day—no 

school for students 

 
Tue 25 February 

Shrove Tuesday 

8-10am Uniform Shop 

Pancake Day 

Dance Fever 

 

Wed 26 February 

Ash Wednesday 

Student Banking Day 

 
Fri 28 February 

7.45am band & music 

tuition 

 

 

 

 
Term 1 Assembly 

Dates  
Week 4 - Fri 21 Feb 

Week 6 - Fri 6 Mar 

Week 8 - Fri 20 Mar 

Week 10 - Fri 3 Apr 

Time: 2pm 
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Sports News 

Swimming 

Last week we had 32 

students representing 

St Bernadette's at the 

Zone Swimming 

Carnival. They all did 

such an amazing job 

and we were so 

proud of the way they 

conducted 

themselves and how they swam. 

A special congratulations to Rafael Clemente who was 

the 2020 Hills Junior boys runner up. The following 

students represented the Hills Zone 

at the Diocesan Carnival at 

Blacktown Yesterday:  

 

Nicholas Ward - 8yr 50m Freestyle 

Rafael Clemente - 10yr 50m 

Freestyle, Jnr 50m Backstroke & Jnr 

50m Breastroke 

Sebastian Viloria - Jnr 50m 

Breastroke 

Ryan Suwandy - Snr 50m 

Backstroke 

Savanna Jaucian - 10yr 50m Freestyle 

& Jnr 4x50m girls relay 

Charlotte Ward - 10yr 50m Freestyle, 

Jnr 50m Butterfly, Jnr 4x50m girls 

relay  

Olivia Kirkham - Snr 50m Backstroke 

& Snr 4x50m girls relay 

Zara Osborn - Jnr 4x50m girls relay 

Amelia Lavis - Jnr 4x50m girls relay 

Charlotte Cowper - Snr 4x50m girls 

relay 

Ysabella Jaucian - Snr 4x50m girls relay 

Rachel Sahabu - Snr 4x50m girls relay 

Congratulations! 

 

Ilana Blazevic 

Physical Education Teacher & Sports Coordinator 

 

From the Assistant Principal 
It was a beautiful Leadership Mass celebrated today 

with our students. Congratulations to all leaders and a 

special welcome to our Semester 1 SRC members. I will 

be meeting with SRC members in Week 6.  

 

Looking ahead, in Week 8 our generous staff will be 

making 10 minute timeslots available to meet with stu-

dents and families to discuss student goals. Bookings 

will be made via the school interviews website. Codes, 

opening and closing dates will be made available 

shortly.  

 

Please refer to the additional information page of our 

newsletter-  Fact Sheet for Parents and Caregivers - 

Explanation of Absences as published by CEDP.  

 

Charmain Floody 

Assistant Principal 

 

Reminder: Monday 24 February is a Pupil Free 

Day and Staff Development Day.  There will be no 

school for students on this day. 

 

Bushfire Appeal 
Thank you to all the St. Bernadette’s families for your 
generous donations to the School’s Gold and Fold Day 

for the bushfire victims. We raised an amazing $1,443 

for the Bushfire Appeal.  

 

 

 

 

 

Morning Tea and Lunch 
A friendly reminder: parents please ensure to supply 

enough for your child for morning tea and lunch as the 

office is unable to hand out food to our students. 

Student Council War on Waste initiative –  

Waste Free EVERY DAY 
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1B Arianna Cascio Michael Chaccal 

1G Asia Amy Ah Siu Jeremy Tan 

1W Wilma Mormul Xavier Shalala 

2B Keona D’Souza Gabriel Saad 

2G Eleanor Lee Jacob Baker 

2W Lily Alam Oscar Barone 

3B Oscar O’Bryne Aarshia Arun 

3G Abby Guy Johnny Symin 

4B Sofia Papandrea Jack Kirkham 

4G Holly Procter Fabian Crecca 

4W Charlotte Ward Harry Wigham 

5B Lucas Ranieri Evie Hogan 

5G Rhys Timbrell Paloma Lopez 

5W Haley Gonzales Will Boxshall 

6B Ella Macey Paula Reina Pinzon 

6G Liam Conlin Sophia Black 

6W Hannah Cherian Samuel Akle 

Congratulations to the following 

students receiving Social Skills Awards 

Congratulations to our SRC Members 

Semester 1 2020 

2G—Ewan Ozborn 2B—Eve Lincoln 2W—Oscar Barone 

3G—Abigail Wigham 3B—Valda Mormul  

4G—Marissa Zeaiter 4B—Zara Hawkes 4W—Jai Stewart 

5G—David Lievano 

Monje 

5B—Audrey Sullivan 5W—Xavier Xiberras 

Year 6 Leaders:   

Leah Symin (6B), Anthony Gomez (6B),  

Charlotte Cowper (6W), Antonio Zeaiter (6G) 

St Bernadette’s Summer 

Reading Challenge—

Lucky Draw 
It’s great to see that many books 

have been read over the last 

school holidays – a lot of children 

entered our St Bernadette’s 

Summer Reading Challenge. 

Here are the winners from our 

draw: 

Nicola Watson—KB 

Stephen Raic—KW 

Jack Ranieri—KW 

Cameron Lennon—1G 

Harry Watson—2W 

Xavier Ranieri—3G 

Sebastian Haywood—4W 

Sofia Aiossa—5W 

Lucas Ranieri—5B 

Jet Jackson—5B 

Congratulations on 

winning a $20 Dymocks 

gift voucher! 

Congratulations to Georgia Gillogly in 2G for winning a Gift 

Voucher by entering the Executive Director’s Summer Reading 

Challenge.  This yearly reading challenge helps to highlight the 

importance of reading as part of every day learning and I am sure 

Georgia enjoyed reading some wonderful stories while she was on 

holidays.  Congratulations to all students who entered this 

Competition. 
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P&F Meeting 
Wednesday March 4, 7:30pm 
The St Bernadette's P&F is a group of parents, ex-

parents, staff and other volunteers who come from 

diverse backgrounds to support the learning and 

growth of the students in our school. Parents can 

contribute in many ways depending on what talents, 

time and resources you have available. One of the most 

generous contributions you can make is to offer your 

time and point of view at one of our P&F meetings. We 

meet once each term in the school library and welcome 

you all to join us. Our next meeting is on Wednesday 

March 4 at 7:30pm in the School Library. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Child Protection—Online 
A reminder to parents that it is a diocesan requirement 

that you must have completed the Child Protection 

Module ONLINE if you would like to volunteer at school.  

The link for the child protection module is available 

below or  from our website (right hand side).  Please 

note there are two steps to complete the online course. 

http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/volunteers  

All parents must have completed the above prior to 

helping in the classroom, on excursions, sport days, in 

the uniform shop or any other help around the school.   

An email confirmation of both steps is then sent directly 

to the school to confirm your child 

protection is completed and valid for two 

years.  Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

Catherine McAuley Westmead—Open Evening 
Enrolling for Year 7 2021 

Open Evening: Wednesday 4 March 2020 4pm—7pm 

Applications close 27th March 2020 

 

Mount St Benedict College—Open Day 
Sunday 1 March, 10am –2pm 

Bookings online www.msb.nsw.edu.au 

449C Pennant Hills Road, Pennant Hills 

Term 1 2020 
Mon 24 Feb—Staff Development & Pupil Free Day 

Thurs 9 April—Last Day Term 1 

Term 2: 
Mon 27 April to Fri 3 July 

Term 3: 
Mon 20 July to Fri 25 September 

Term 4: 
Mon 12 October to Fri 18 December 
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